Region VII

Mental Health Board

April 8, 2010
The meeting was held at BHC.  Meeting called to order by Pete Snyder.  In attendance were the following: 

MEMBERS:  Pete Snyder, Randy Rodriquez, Dr. Ostram, Sam Hulse, Paul Romrell, Mike Hinman, Nancy Lopez, 
EXCUSED:  John Tanner,
VISITORS:  Roma Hawkins, Dan Brueder, Lynn Whiting, Kim Jardine, Dave Peters, Shawna Tobin, Dusty Telford, Dr. Heina, Carol Heina, Dave Strom, Sandy Sandvig, Bob Stahn, Sheila Murock, 
BUSINESS:  Minutes were approved.  

Pete Snyder

· No changes to today’s agenda.  
· May’s meeting will be moved to the 20th.  
· Service Gap Analysis

· We had a very successful meeting in Arco last Friday.  We had a 4 hour training with the schools.  We met with the administrator, director of nursing, and the HR director at the hospital and they are committed to providing the mental health services in their community.  We are going to try and have a followup meeting in Arco the end of April.  
· Please review the letter supporting the CIT Justice and Mental Health collaboration grant.  A motion was made to sign and submit the letter in support of this grant.  Letter was signed and submitted to Sam 4/8/10.
· Providers coverage-We do have Dr. Cobiella starting her 2nd month here at BHC and we are meeting this week with Dr. Heina and his wife Carol who are possibly interested in coming to South East Idaho.  

· Protective Custody Taskforce Meeting-Next Tuesday.  

Randy Rodriquez

On Tuesday the DHW closed 9 field offices and 126 staff were laid off.  10 staff were let go in Region 7 and 5 were let go in Behavioral Health.  
· We will be moving most of our Medicaid clients on the ACT Team to the private sector.

· We are going to have to reduce our caseloads.
· If anyone has any opening for clerical, nursing, PSR, and clinicians please let me know so I could pass that information on to my staff that are loosing their jobs.

· Any advice or direction this board can give us will be greatly appreciated.  

· There are some PATH funds available to persons with a  mental health diagnosis and a sponsor.  Contact Amanda Neilson at mental health at 528-5700.
Sam Hulse

CIT
· Today we will be submitting a Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Grant.  Any letters of support would be very appreciated.  The grant is for $200,000 and would assist in CIT Training and to further the CIT Program in our community and outlying communities.  
· The dispatchers have all been provided the suicide prevention training and the CIT training.  It went very well and they were very receptive. 
Transformation Work Group

· The technical panel meeting was held in Boise.  
· The work group will be going to the regions to get some input.

· Next Wednesday is the next Transformation Work Group Meeting.

· Sam Hulse will be forwarding the minutes from the Transformation Work Group and they will be sent out.

Dave Peters
· CMH lost 2 clinicians.  We are in the process of discussing the services that will be provided.
Lynn Whiting
· Children’s sub committee-we are talking about what our purpose is and how we can better assist this board.
· Systems of Care conference is still a go and information on this conference is available online.  
· We do need some sponsors for lunch on friday and afternoon breaks on Thursday or friday.  
· There is no registration fee unless you need CEU’s it will be 25.00.  
· Register online at:  http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07e2tvq15r9afb735c
Sandy Sandvig
· Annual consumer and provider picnic will be  June 22nd at Freeman Park from 1:00-5:00.  We will be having a band.  The consumers enjoy it so much, please encourage staff to attend and show these consumers the support they have.  
· June 29th-July 3rd in DC is the NAMI Conference, myself and Martha will be attending..  

· The NAMI board is in need of funding and board members.  We have been submitting grants but we need some help with writing the grants.  

· We are trying to form a Speakers bureau so we can help with different conferences and expand NAMI’s voice and advocacy.  

Paul Romrell
· DARE funding is going away.  
· Sam commented that there are conflicting stories that the program does or does not work.  Expense wise we are looking at pulling some data and seeing if the program will be kept around.  
Roma Hawkins
· SPAN has worked really hard to get into the schools and it is helping.
· The Safe and Drug Free Money for schools is going away.  
· On April 28th at BHC from 10:00-1:30 there will be a presentation/think tank with on adolescent suicide.  All the school district will be invited, law enforcement, CMH and many others.  Invites are coming out of Boise. 

· We just distributed the packet on grief to several funeral homes in the area. 

· The mayors youth council just flew 3 youth to Washington DC.  When the yough were asked what they wanted to work on they said suicide prevention.  These three girls went back and met with congressmen and let them know some of the  concerns we have with suicide in Eastern Idaho.   We are going to have another town hall meeting this summer. 

Mike Hinman
· State Planning Council-The concern is we will now be serving mainly the crisis and court population in the MH population.  
· There are 4 crisis beds in the state of Idaho for the CIT officers to use and they are all here in Eastern Idaho.

Bob Stahn
· See attachment.
Next meeting May 20th.
